Oxford, 29. Dec. 1913

I am sending you for the New Year a charming little edition of The Praise of Folly which I have induced Mrs. Allen (wife of the man we call Erasmus Allen) to edit and the Press to print. It is a great book. I wish I could find the original edition of Erasmus' Praise of Medicine. I just saw this afternoon at the Bodleian one of the last letters written before his death, signed Aegra manu. J.writes that they hope to have a Billings Memorial Library Building, and if it came to anything he thinks that might be a special inducement to you. Happy New Year.